P118'8727/000047 'R

## Delayed Office Opening for Employee Training

This office will be closed from 8.45 am - 11.00 am on the first Thursday of each month.



Environmental & Consumer Services Head of Service Mark Butterworth

Pullar House, 35 Kinnoull Street, PERTH, PH1 5GD Tel 01738 475000

Contact

Mr. Christopher Lennox Direct Dial: (01738) 474452 E-mail: Clennox@pkc.gov.uk

Our ref

49924/BW CL/LD

Your ref

Date

7 February 2020

The Owner/Occupier

31700C

Dear Sir/Madam

## Taybridge Drive, Aberfeldy - Traffic Calming Measures

Following complaints about the speed of vehicles along Taybridge Drive, Aberfeldy, Perth & Kinross Council has been tasked with the installation of speed cushions. While this may lead to a decrease in vehicle speeds, it may lead to an increase in noise and vibration as vehicles pass over the ramp.

Please see the enclosed consultation drawing which shows the proposed location of the speed cushions.

Consultation with Aberfeldy and District Community Council and Local Elected Members for the Aberfeldy Ward has taken place and they approve of the proposed changes.

If you have any comments on the proposal, please could you pass them to Christopher Lennox by Friday 28 February 2020.

If you have any questions or require any further information, please don't hesitate to contact Christopher Lennox on 01738 474452 or email Clennox@pkc.gov.uk

Yours faithfully

Brighlatt.

Blair Watts Project Officer

Enc Dwg 43324/01

